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LUKMAN PRIMARY SCHOOL, ENTEBBE 

P.O.BOX 10528 KAMPALA 

Tel. 0393-217455/0701-961555/0776-963871 Email:lukmanps@hotmail.co.uk 

Dear Parent/Guardian, 

AssalaamAlaikum, 

RE: END OF TERM 1 CIRCULAR 2019 

      هفليصمرالشه منكم شهد  منف ,قانروالف ىالهد  نم نات يوب  للناس ىهد  القرآن فيه أنزل الذي ضانمر شهر}

 )١٨٥:   سورةالبقرة)     …}     
“Ramadhan is the (month) in which was sent down (the Quran) as a guide to mankind, also clear 

(signs) for guidance and judgment. (Between right and wrong)………..” (Quran: 2:185)

1. APPRECIATION: 

On behalf of the Staff, Management and 

entire community of the school, I wish to 

thank you, Parents/Guardians for your 

unflinching support and immense 

contributions to our continued efforts of 

educating and nurturing our children. 

We welcome our new parents to the 

Lukman family. Thank you for making 

Lukman your first choice school. 

The first term of 2019 has come to an end 

today, Saturday, 4TH May; 2019.Term 

II 2019 will begin on Thursday, 6thJune, 

2019. 
 

2. REPORT CARD COLLECTION: 

Parents/Guardians are kindly requested to 

pick their children’s report cards on 

Wednesday 

22nd May, 2019 and 23rd May, 2019 

from any of the following places; 

Makerere University Mosque Library and 

Lukman Primary School from 8:00am – 

5:00pm. 

N.B:  This is according to where you have 

registered with your child’s class teacher 

at school. 

Report cards that will not have been 

picked from Makerere Mosque Library will 

be returned to school after 23rd May, 

2019. 

3. ACADEMICS: 
Pupils have moved to new classes, new 

environment and have been introduced to 

new teachers and new norms/rules.   

Both children and teachers have taken 

time to study each other for better 

learning outcomes. 

In order to achieve one of our objectives of 

academic excellence, we need to build the 

school library.  Thus, each pupil is required 

to contribute to the school library by 

bringing one of the textbooks 

corresponding to his/her class. 

i) P.1 Sound and read book1 and book2 

ii) P.2 Excel in English reading book 2 by 

Zziwa Richard. 

iii) P.3 Lady bird books 3a and 3c  

iv) P.4  – New MK primary maths 2000 

book 5  

v) P.5 - Precise S.ST book 5   

vi) P.6  – Fountain S.ST book 6 

vii) P.7 - MABADIE FIQIHIYYA 

Volume 4,3,2and 1 

Children have been given projects to work 

upon, in preparation for the class speech 

presentations that we are going to have. Help 
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them to do enough research to enable them 

participate effectively. 

4. CO-CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES: 
Our pupils engaged in multiple 

competitions on inter-house and inter-

class basis in football, netball and 

volleyball. Morning jogging for P.2 to P.7 

was done. We had internal games and 

sports that is; inter house football where 

Abu Hanifa emerged the winner with 7 

points; our pupils also participated in 

external friendly matches with other 

schools like Nalugala and South West 

primary schools. In both instances our 

school won the matches. In addition, 

Quran recitations have been conducted 

every other morning.  

5. HEALTH: 
Pupils’ health has been stable this term 

apart from a few cases of coughs and 

allergies. Pupils with complications have 

been referred. We kindly appeal to our 

parents who have children with 

complications or delicate medical 

conditions to take them for check up 

before bringing them to school.  

6. PUPILS’ LEADERSHIP: 

We held prefectorial elections this term 

which ushered in our new prefects’ body 

of 2019/2020 led by Mariam Nurain as 

the head prefect, Fahad Ibrahim and 

Fatumah Dauda Babirye as head boy and 

head girl respectively.   We also witnessed 

a colorful handover ceremony which was 

graced by Haj Bruhan Mugerwa the head 

teacher of Kawempe MuslimS.S. We would 

like to convey our heartfelt appreciation 

to Hajji Abubakar Ali who gave us a 32 

inch flat screen TV and Hajat Zainab 

Luyombya who gave us 36 (thirty six) 

atlases. We congratulate all prefects on 

this achievement. 
 

7. FEES STRUCTURE AND CHILD’S 

PERSONAL REQUIREMENTS: 
Our fees structures remain as follows; 

a) Tuition fee P.1 – P.5 -    1,060,000/= 

b) Tuition fee P.6 – P.7 - 1,260,000/= 

 

Note:  All school fees should be paid in 

Tropical Bank branches country wide.   

c) Black shoes        - 1 pair 

d) Canvas shoes      - 1 pair 

e) Leather sandals  - 1 pair 

f) Gumboots            - 1 pair 

g) Green and white striped grey stockings        

- 2 pairs 

h) Night wear  - 2 pairs 

i) Panties               - 6 pieces 

j) Pant peg             - 1 piece 

k) Handkerchiefs   – 3 pieces 

l) Medium size school bag - 1 piece 

m) A nail cutter  - 1 piece  

N.B Pupils’ property should be permanently 

marked with their full names including shoes 

before they are brought to school.  Failure to 

do so, the school administration will take up 

this responsibility at a fee of 5,000/= (Five 

thousand shillings only) and those with any 

missing item shall not be accepted in the 

school until they are all cleared. 

8. CAPITAL DEVELOPMENT: 
We have continued to work upon the 

infrastructure and other facilities in the 

school. This term, we finalized the second 

floor of the upper primary block and the main 

building. Construction of a drainage system to 

control water. Construction and tiling of three 

units of bathrooms for girls and boys.   

9. LUKMAN ALUMNI  
We thank the Almighty for the children who 

have passed through our hands throughout 

the years. The ones who have successfully 

completed PLE are approximately 608 (six 
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hundred eight) since 2007 to date. Thus in 

term two we have organised to officially 

launch our Lukman Alumni which is scheduled 

to take place on the 15th June 2019 Inshallah. 

We have made arrangement to have our old 

girls and boys from various secondary schools, 

tertially institutions and universities to 

converge here at school. Insha Allah. We will 

be giving you updates about the event. 

Events prior to the Alumni day  

a. Marathon  

b. Giving back to the community  

NB: P.7 Pupils will be required to bring a pair 

of gloves mask and apron for cleaning as part 

of the giving back to the community program. 

10. DISCIPLINE 
Generally Alhamudulillah, the discipline of our 

pupils is good. Nevertheless shaping and 

moulding a child is quite an uphill task in this 

century,  blending children from all walks of 

life into the Islamic moral and value is 

impossible without concerted efforts of the 

school, parent/ guardian and other stake 

holders. Thus I appeal to parents to ponder on 

the following pointers that will help to ensure 

that we raise upright, responsible and 

adorable children. Let us; 
• Adjust our work time & schedules as much 

as we can to ensure that we get time to 

spend with our children and let it be 

quality time. 

• Engage and interact more with them to 

know what goes on in their lives, even the 

minute detail. 

• Follow up on their academic progress and 

encourage them to work harder. 

• Ensure that they associate with right 

friends and relatives. Avoid sending them 

off to relatives to stay with them, unless 

you are sure that they will be monitored 

well and that the environment is safe and 

condusive. 

• Design for them a holiday program which 

should include house work, studying, 

reading of the Quran, watching educative 

programs like Islamic program, News, 

Natgeo world in addition to the well 

censored cartoons and comedies. 

Subscribe to channels like peace TV, Islam 

channel, Iqra TV etc. Prevent your 

children from being contaminated with the 

highly immoral programs presented on the 

TV stations that we have. Surprisingly 

these Islamic channels not only expose to 

us more Islamic knowledge and spiritual 

enlightening programs for all ages but also 

entertainment. 

• Ensure a proper routine is followed in the 

house, including morning Quran program 

with Adhkaars, 5 daily prayers, prayed in 

congregation. 

• Present ourselves as the best role model 

for our children, for they do what we do 

and not what we say. 

• Finally, love them, praise them unsparingly 

and caution them sparingly. Pray pray and 

pray for them. 

What a better time than the holy month of 

ramadhan for us to implement the above! 

May Allah make it easy for us. May He accept 

our Ibaada and fasting. 

We wish you a blessed month of Ramadhan 

and Eid Mubarak In shaa Allah. 

 

 

 

Yours in service, 

 

 

HAJAT AISHA NAMBOOZE 

HEAD TEACHER 

 

 


